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1.0 Call to Order

President Burns called the meeting to order at 7:36 pm.
2.0 
Approval of Minutes

2.1 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, President Burns called for the vote to approve the minutes of the November 22, 2011 Regular Meeting*

Prior to the vote, Mr. Slayton asked that the Minutes be amended as follows: In Item 5.4, between paragraphs 5 and 6, an additional paragraph be inserted to read:

“Mr. Phelan, Dr. Davenport and Mr. Kreps talked with the teachers involved in PLTW, the curriculum director and the assistant superintendent and came back with ideas from what they observed. PLTW comprises several modules, including one on biomedical sciences. In a subsequent meeting with the RSF, there was a brainstorming session about what our District would need, what needs to be new vs. repurposing. In terms of the Rhinebeck CSD, the curriculum director would look at what all these requirements and opportunities mean in order to develop a potential plan. Discussion is starting about what the next step would be.”
A brief discussion followed regarding the details of the administrators’ findings as a result of this visit to Millbrook. Mr. Phelan confirmed that the specifics were not reported out during the Board meeting of November 22 in as detailed a fashion as in other meetings where this discussion took place. 

VOTE ON THE MINUTES AS AMENDED: 3 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer); 0 NAY; 2 ABSTAIN (Hatter, Kantaros); 1 ABSENT (Cascio)

MOTION FAILED
MOTION TABLED UNTIL THE ARRIVAL OF MRS. CASCIO
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, the Board voted to suspend the rules and consider Item 6.3 at this time.

VOTE:  5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 
1 ABSENT (Cascio)

MOTION CARRIED

6.3 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to adopt the following resolution:
WHEREAS the Board of Education has determined that it wishes to fill a vacancy on the Board by exercising its option of appointing a qualified person to fill the vacancy,

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Education hereby appoints Dean Vallas to fill the Board vacancy caused by the resignation of Laurie Rich, to serve effective December 13, 2011, and until the next annual election of Board members, May 15, 2012.

VOTE:  5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN; 1 ABSENT (Cascio)

MOTION CARRIED

Following the vote, the Board Clerk administered the Oath of Allegiance to Mr. Vallas, who was duly sworn in and assumed his seat on the Board.

A brief discussion followed, clarifying for the benefit of the Members of the Public present and viewers on PANDA, that Mr. Vallas would serve only until the Board of Education election, at which time the position on the Board will be filled by the individual elected to complete the remaining portion of Ms. Rich’s term, which expires on June 30, 2013.
President Burns then returned the meeting to Regular Order.

2.0 Public Comment

Ms. Goldstone addressed the Board to request that approval be given for the start of a Debate Club at Rhinebeck High School. Ms. Goldstone recounted the efforts she had made in putting the request before Dr. Davenport at the beginning of the school year, that several of her friends have expressed interest, and that an individual from Bard College was interested in and willing to assist the students in getting the Club underway. Dr. Davenport advised her that the next step would be to request approval from the Board and that is her purpose in attending tonight’s meeting.

President Burns thanked Ms. Goldstone and commended her for her initiative in bringing this forward and coming to the Board meeting to make her request in person. President Burns noted that there was an Agenda Item for Board action later this evening that would in fact, upon Board approval, establish the Debate Club as Ms. Goldstone is requesting.
4.0 
Reports and Discussion

4.1 
Annual Demographic Data Report (M. Kreps)*
Mr. Kreps noted that his appearance for this report is an annual occurrence and that data on student assessment will be presented in the Spring. Mr. Kreps then commented that over the last several years, SED and other governmental agencies have become “data hungry,” which requires a substantial group effort to keep up with and “scrub” the data. As an example, Mr. Kreps described the process for loading in each teacher’s ID and inter-mapping students, courses, and assessments to comply with requirements for the new APPRs.

Among the items Mr. Kreps highlighted were: 1) enrollment is decreasing, although this is offset somewhat by students coming in to the District during the school year; 2) the number of students who fit the low socio-economic status parameters is increasing and this has significant implications for District resources since such students are particularly vulnerable in terms of readiness for college and careers standards; 3) the number of students classified as special education is running around the same rate as in prior years; and 4) the High School graduation rate is 93%, which is very good; however, maintaining this status will be challenging, given the demographic data mentioned above with respect to students of low socio-economic status.
Mr. Kreps noted that the graduation rate is reflective of the benefit of the support provided by the AIS services that were put in place over the last eight or nine years. The support system works for our kids, and it is important that we continue this. The District has also seen a jump in SAT scores of 37 points.
Statistics relating to discipline reflect that all three schools are orderly and safe. Attendance goes up and down depending on the prevalence of illness.

A colleague suggested that the data related to suspensions should be reviewed, and Mr. Kreps will do that.

The VADIR data reported for 2010-2011 was the lowest Mr. Kreps has seen, depicting a continuing decline, and also reflective of safe and orderly schools.
Discussion followed about Mr. Kreps’ thoughts on the jump in SAT scores. He said that he would like to think it is due to the push in the High School for deeper understanding and greater readiness for college and careers.  However, he added that to do too much mapping of curriculum to SAT scores can become problematic.
Further discussion of the SAT scores focused on data concerning the subject matter tests. Mr. Kreps does not collect that data himself, but if it exists, he can look into it. Attention was drawn to the number of students who take the Biology Regents in Grade 9, noting that every year there is a cohort of students who do so and the question was raised as to whether the District wishes to retain the current requirement in Earth Science. Mr. Kreps was requested to include information in his assessment data report on the success of that cohort.
Discussion then focused on the 10% of students that have an outcome other than graduation after four years in High School. Mr. Kreps was asked about the assessment scores for these students as they tracked through the system and what the District was doing to help them increase their achievement.

In terms of the students receiving AIS related services, Mr. Kreps was asked about the number of unique students and if that data could be added to this area. Mr. Kreps believes that about 387 students last year received AIS services and that he can add this information to the report as a column.
Discussion then turned to the students identified as being of low economic status and whether they would have an effect on special education numbers. Mr. Kreps responded that probably the two groups should be viewed separately, but as to an overlap between low socio-economic status and Special Education, there may be one since the students of low socio-economic status tend to be vulnerable learners. The District would pick up those students through their assessment data and they would be identified through the RTI process. Mr. Kreps added that among students who are of low economic status, there are also stories about the need for emotional support as much as for academic support. Also, in recent years, SED has pulled back on the safety net that previously existed for special education students. Special education students can no longer take the RCTs, which were simpler and more accessible, and now are being held to the same standards as general education students, despite the fact that, by definition, they have deficits. 
4.2 
Alumni Survey Report (E. Davenport)*
Dr. Davenport provided the Board with information relating to the Alumni Survey, which was initiated as the result of the growing State Education Department focus on college and career readiness. The graduates from the classes of 2006, 2007, 2008, 2009 and 2010 were contacted and asked to participate. The response rate was only 74 (17%) out of the five graduating classes contacted, which was disappointing and does not allow for hard and fast conclusions or extrapolation, but can be useful for future directions.
Dr. Davenport reviewed highlights from the survey: 1) a significant number report being able to gain exemption from required mathematics classes; 2) ratings for guidance services ranked significantly higher than in the national sample; 3) only 10% reported being not as well prepared as their peers in college; 4) the Class of 2008 stood as a outlier in reference to other classes; 5) 63% of graduates from the Class of 2010 reported having been required to take remedial coursework in English; and 6) negative feedback on time management preparation that was in the double-digits indicates an area needing more work. Guidance services were rated very high.
Dr. Davenport also reviewed some of the data relating to comparisons between students who took Regents coursework vs. students who were in the Advanced Regents track. In foreign languages, a significantly higher percentage of students in the latter track reported satisfaction with preparation than those in the Regents track. Dr. Davenport commented that this could be related to the three units of foreign language required for the Advanced Regents diploma as opposed to only two for the Regents diploma.
Dr. Davenport also commented that the data relating to reading and writing skills do not align and he would be interested in seeing the reading and writing assessments used in colleges since he always thought that Regents success was predictive of college success.

In summary, Dr. Davenport suggesting that the High School could work on improvements in developing time management skills, better preparation in English, mathematics, and computer use.

The Board members then discussed various aspects of the survey with Dr. Davenport, including the disconnect in the Class of 2007 between the percentage of students who said they were well prepared in English and writing and yet indicated that almost 40% of them needed remedial English; the optimum length of time before the survey might be repeated; and the impact of what appeared to be an over-representation of students from the group who took AP courses and those who followed the Advanced Diploma track. 

Dr. Davenport noted that discussion has started with the department chairs regarding incorporating analysis of these data in planning and this would be included in the discussion surrounding the implementation of the Common Core Standards.
4.3 
Principals Reports

RHS:  Dr. Davenport reported that Megan Rodier presented the outline for a pilot Peer Mentor program to the BLPT. Fifty-five students in the Fall semester have been recognized as Scholar Athletes, requiring a 90% or better average. Sixteen students were inducted into the National Honor Society, which is now under the leadership of Maureen Cunningham. Under the direction of Mrs. Baer, students completed a unit in Art that was developed in response to an SED initiative celebrating Martin Luther King. The project incorporates the ideas of civil disobedience and tolerance. The final construction will be on display in Albany in January and consists of a collection of donated shoes, each bearing a tag with the message: “I believe ….” and on which the students placed various inspiring messages. The AV Club will be appearing on PANDA with The Chase, the Hawk’s Eye, and Experiments in Abstractions. The Hawk’s Eye will be appearing monthly to begin with and may be viewed in the High School cafeteria. Alcohol Edu will conduct a survey in about a month to see if it would be worth repeating for the next class. The school newspaper will be distributed in the next few days. Mr. Lavazzo’s Economics class finished a unit with the 12th Grade students on preparing for job interviews. 
BMS:  Mr. Kemnitzer reported that the faculty spent time taking part in presentations in support of District and Board goals, and continued conversations around the idea of bullying and the implementation of the Dignity for All Students Act. Tina DeSa reviewed material on the Common Core Learning Standards. The BMS Veterans Assembly was slightly longer this year owing to the number of veterans who were honored and a very special event during which the parents of a service member presented the school with a flag that flew in Afghanistan. Also, John Wirth, a Marine veteran, spoke to the Assembly about the birthday of the US Marine Corps, which happens to be November 10th. He also spoke about Ruth Milliot, who is the oldest female Marine Corps member who served in WWII. Although she was unable to attend the Assembly, some of the students visited her and delivered an arrangement of flowers. Mr. Henry Ingber, who served as a radio tech for dirigibles and then worked at NASA, also addressed the students. The Student Council was able to donate $150 to each of three service groups in the community. In early December, students from Bard who are majoring in Human Rights and Human Rights issues visited and presented a panel discussion on issues including child soldiering and gender bias. In January, 8th Grade students will participate in activities organized by Citizen Science, and will cycle through activities being developed collaboratively between Bard College and Kristin Koegel. BMS will be participating in “No Name Calling Week,” which is a national initiative of GLSEN. 
CLS:  Mr. King reported that the Parent Teacher conferences were well attended. The Spaghetti Dinner fundraiser for the Whale Watch was particularly successful this year. February 10th will be a Kids Night Out. On November 14, students participated in a program on pollution and the food chain, developed by the Children’s Museum and an underwater research program at Mohonk Reserve. Peer Mediation remains a program under development. During the last Superintendent’s Conference Day, the CLS staff discussed the gap analysis and worked to develop a unit that is 100% aligned with the Common Core Curriculum for the second semester. Staff members also listened to a presentation about the implementation of the Dignity for All Students Act. Work continues with AUSSIEs on alignment and on collecting data to inform instruction. Mr. King is working with the Principal at Mill Road School in a project that will have 4th Grade CLS students visiting the Red Hook school to observe their classes and engage in follow up discussions. With resources provided by Mrs. Alstadt, students concluded readings of the works of Joseph Brushak, a Native American author, with a visit from the author himself. On December 20, Mrs. Rizzolo’s class will be visiting the Friendship Center to deliver Meals on Wheels and entertain the senior citizens.
4.4 
2012-13 Proposed Budget Under Development*
Mr. Phelan provided a brief review of the Budget Development process. The rollover budget is being presented tonight about 6 to 8 weeks earlier than usual to allow for more time to build the budget in the most effective way in the face of the tax levy cap. 
As presently configured, the rollover budget would drive a tax levy increase of just over 7%, indicating that substantial cuts will be needed.  However, once more firm revenue and expenditure projections are available, the gap will probably not be as great. The goal is to use the second meeting in January for presentation of the first draft budget. 

Mr. Phelan noted that the assumption currently is that the District is aiming for a budget that will result in a tax levy within the parameters of the legislated tax levy cap. There is a provision for exceeding the tax levy cap, but that requires 60% or greater voter approval. The District can put its budget up twice.  However, under the new regulations, if it doesn’t pass the second time, the budget cannot be increased by more than 0%, which would present an extreme circumstance.

4.5   
Board Committee Reports*
Policy: Mrs. Cascio reported that the Committee reviewed a draft policy on Homeless Children and Youth, made slight changes, and will submit it soon to the full Board for approval once legal counsel has conducted a final review.
The Committee continues to pursue the discussion of Policy 5305.  However, the discussion became unclear in light of the Action Item passed at the Special Meeting of September 30, 2011 which talks about wiping the slate clean in stating: “ …. not to be calculated as a first offence.” The Committee is confused because the wording does not make the Board’s intent clear: does this wording mean that the penalty is not calculated until the review is done? If this issue can be clarified, that would be helpful.

The next Policy Committee meeting will be held January 12 and the Committee will again focus on Policy 5305 to provide clarification that is important for parents and students who are participating in athletics right now. 

Communications: Mr. Fleischhauer reported that the Committee met the previous day and discussed the revised video. Mr. Nugent discussed getting work done on the video before he begins work on the High School play. Mr. Nugent has also raised the possibility of the AV Club producing an informational video about the tax cap, with the understanding that it must be informational and not engage in advocacy.

Mr. Phelan added that a list of non-mandated items will be prepared again this year. Discussion also took place about whether there should be meetings with stakeholder groups and, if so, who should convene the meetings, and  how to go about presenting the information.

Dr. Kantaros commented on the fact that she had missed the last Board meeting and found that it is difficult to know what happened when you’re not there. Discussion followed about the fact that although the Minutes are posted on the website, Minutes are summaries so it is hard to know specifics. Committee meeting Minutes are not posted on the website and people in the community may not be aware that the Committee meetings are open to the public.

President Burns commented that any Board member should always feel free to call her or another Board member about a missed meeting. A brief discussion followed about an earlier plan that had been discussed for the Chair of each Committee to forward the Minutes to Mr. Phelan so that they can be posted. 

The Board Clerk added that investigation is continuing into a means by which the video of the Board meetings can be made available on the website. To date, the options have been too expensive and time consuming, particularly given the prior use of a videotape camera which required some time and effort for digitizing the image. The new camera, which records the meetings in digital form, provides a significant step forward. 

Mr. Vallas will be assuming Ms. Rich’s position on the various Committees, including the Communications Committee.

Finance: Ms. Burns reported that the Committee discussed the Gateway to Technology program at Bulkeley Middle School, which is part way through Phase I of its implementation, and thanked the Rhinebeck Science Foundation for its financial support of the program, including its significant contributions to the Technology lab renovations. Although final expenses exceeded projections, it appears that the RSF is prepared to fund the balance. The Committee did discuss a process for monitoring progress and communications going forward and their appreciation for the work of the RSF.

Curriculum:   Mrs. Cascio commented on the Minutes of the Committee’s meeting which are not presented in the usual bulleted form since the discussion was such that it did not lend itself to this format. The Committee met for almost three hours and finds a need to pose a question to the Board.  The discussion focused on prioritizing a list of 13 items relating to future curriculum items. The Board needs to provide leadership and direction regarding new initiatives. The Administration is reluctant now to commit to new initiatives given that the District also has to address new mandates and new standards, the APPR, and the tax cap. The High School has lost one of the foreign languages, and the District must decide whether to expand to a third or if two foreign languages are enough. As a Board, the members are being asked for a clear directive: whether to expand the Gateway to Technology program to the Project Lead the Way program, expanding opportunities for learning for many years to come. This requires a very substantial commitment of resources down the road for several years. Mr. Kreps explained that a CDEP review is underway to align our curriculum with the Common Core Standards. A revised CDEP plan that sets forth the District’s implementation of those Standards will be presented to the Board by the Spring and will require a commitment of resources for that implementation.

The Board must decide where the District should be going with these matters. Should there be new programs, funded by sources outside the operating budget or by repurposing what we already fund? Do the Board members feel they have the information needed to make these decisions?
The Committee will be meeting again on January 10 and will discuss: 1) review of electives; 2) review of K-12 technology instruction; 3) financial implications of adding a third language; and 4) review of the surface-level implications of implementing a K-12 STEM curriculum.
President Burns added that, as these discussions are taking place in the Curriculum Committee, the CDEP is on a similar tack, looking at the following issues: 1) a timeline for Common Core Standards implementation; 2) when are assessments coming online; 3) gap analysis; and 4) how to organize the teachers’ resources. Accountability is now down to the classroom level. Teachers will need resources for professional development to meet the Common Core Standards. The CDEP committee will meet again in January.
In response to a question about the documents relating to the Common Core Standards, Mr. Phelan noted that they are available online at www.engageny.org. 

Discussion followed about the proper forum for these issues, particularly in relation to resource allocation, to be examined and a solid sense of the community’s vision to be determined, while providing an opportunity for community input. 
It was noted, with respect to electives, that the LEGO Robotics and Gateway to Technology programs that have been started could be expanded by aligning with a computer class that between LEGO and GTT, taking something good and making it great.

More information on gap analysis was identified as desirable so that the current curricular offerings could be overlayed on the Common Core Standards to see what is already covered and how the elements relate. The ultimate question to be answered is whether our students are prepared for college or work. If we offer a program that has the Common Core Standards as a base but does not get our students in the door later in life, then that is something the Board has to look at. 
Consensus was expressed on having the CDEP plan for alignment with Common Core Standards presented in February, with input from Dr. Davenport on the impact on the High School and its functioning. 
Discussion turned to resources, with note made that the District is lucky to have the Rhinebeck Science Foundation as a group interested in our programs but also acting as a funding source. It was noted that other resources could be researched. 

With respect to new programs, Mr. Phelan clarified that the Administration needs to have a clear direction from the Board so that time is not spent pursuing new programs if the Board believes that there are only sufficient resources to focus on implementing the Common Core Standards. If the Board wishes to pursue new programs, then the Administration can look into the possibilities to the extent possible.

Consensus could not be reached on the issue of whether the District should pursue new programs, if prudence dictates that the known resources are only sufficient to fund what currently exists or is mandated, or if new programs should be identified and pursued with efforts to find the resources for implementation. However, a majority of the Board members agreed that the administration should investigate possible new programs and opportunities for consideration by the Board. 

The CDEP Committee will continue fact finding and information gathering and will report at the February meeting to assist in guiding the Board in setting priorities.
Personnel:  President Burns noted that Minutes were not available for the Personnel Committee meeting, but that the Committee spent a considerable time trying to review hiring practices, determining that the Board needs to understand the process better. At the next meeting, Mr. Phelan, who has worked with the administrators on this question, will discuss with the Committee how candidates come to be recommended to the Board.
4.6 
2011-12 Fire Inspection Report*
Mr. Phelan noted that the Report contained a relatively brief listing of non-conforming items, all of which have since been rectified. SED should be processing the District’s Certificates of Occupancy soon.

Discussion followed about certain items which were noted to be frequent re-occurrences, including daisy-chained power strips in classrooms, and how these could be addressed. Mr. Phelan explained that it is not always the same violations in the same classrooms and that while the non-conformances could be corrected just prior to the inspection, it would be more instructive to have citations given to those who are not in compliance.

5.0 
Comments

5.1
Good News


None

5.2 
Old Business



None

5.3 
Public Comment



None

5.4 
Other



None
6.0  
Action Items

6.1
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the following consent items:
6.1.1
Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve the CSE and CPSE recommendations.*
6.1.2
Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve the Treasurers’ Reports (General Fund: October 2011; Extracurricular Fund – October 2011).*
6.1.3 
Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to declare the attached items as surplus for disposal.*
6.1.4
Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to accept the resignation of Patricia A. Werner from the position of Food Service Helper, effective October 22, 2011.*

6.1.5 
Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to increase the amount of petty cash approved at the Annual Organizational meeting from $100 to $150.*
VOTE: 7 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Vallas, Cascio, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN, 0 ABSENT
MOTION CARRIED

6.2 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the appointment of Marla Ulrich as the substitute LLL team leader at Bulkeley Middle School, effective on or about December 12, 2011 through the duration of the below-referenced leave of absence, at the stipend of $4,531 - pro-rated, in accordance with the 2010-11 RTA Salary Schedule. This appointment is to fill the vacancy created by the leave of absence granted to Jennifer Famiglietti, Art Teacher at the Bulkeley Middle School.*
VOTE: 7 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Vallas, Cascio, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN, 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

6.3 
*****voted previously at the beginning of the meeting ***** Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to adopt the following resolution:
WHEREAS the Board of Education has determined that it wishes to fill a vacancy on the Board by exercising its option of appointing a qualified person to fill the vacancy,
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Education hereby appoints Dean Vallas to fill the Board vacancy caused by the resignation of Laurie Rich, to serve effective December 13, 2011, and until the next annual election of Board members, May 15, 2012.

6.4 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the establishment of a Speech and Debate Club, a Gay-Straight Alliance Club, and a Boys’ Club Lacrosse team (funded solely through donated funds), to be implemented during the 2011-12 school year. (See attached.)*

Prior to the vote, a comment was made that the Finance Committee could review the letter concerning the possible donation of lacrosse equipment.


Additional comment was made commended Dr. Davenport for coordinating with the students about these positive ways to engage students.

VOTE: 7 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Vallas, Cascio, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN, 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED 


6.5 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve an increase of .1 FTE to the .5 FTE Speech position at Chancellor Livingston Elementary School, currently held by Christine Cassai.* 
VOTE: 7 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Vallas, Cascio, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN, 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED
6.6 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to appoint Mary Winkler to the position of 1.0 FTE Guidance Aide – Permanent, effective December 14, 2011 at a salary of Step 14 ($50,567), in accordance with the ANIE salary schedule for 2010-11.* 
VOTE: 7 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Vallas, Cascio, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN, 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED


6.7 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve an increase to the hourly salary of Sheila Moran, Assistant Cook, of $5.00 per hour due to the added responsibilities which she is assuming as a result of the prolonged absence of Beth Hauptman, Cook Manager, beginning December 1, 2011 and ending Friday, December 23, 2011.*



Prior to the vote, Mrs. Cascio suggested the addition of the effective beginning and ending dates as indicated.

VOTE ON THE MOTION AS AMENDED: 7 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Vallas, Cascio, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN, 
0 ABSENT




MOTION CARRIED


6.8 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve additional coaches/advisors for the 2011-12 school year:

Cheerleading

Varsity
Jessica Merryweather       
$2,846*

VOTE: 7 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Vallas, Cascio, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN, 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

6.9 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the list of additional emergency conditional substitute teachers and non-instructional staff for the 2011-12 school year. (See attached.)
VOTE: 7 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Vallas, Cascio, Hatter); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN, 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED
President Burns re-opened consideration of Item 2.0, Approval of the Minutes of November 22, 2011. Mrs. Cascio was provided with a copy of the amendment to the Minutes as previously discussed and indicated her acceptance.

2.1 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, President Burns called for the vote to approve the minutes of the November 22, 2011 Regular Meeting, as amended.

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Cascio,); 0 NAY; 3 ABSTAIN (Kantaros, Hatter, Vallas); 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

7.0 
Proposed Executive Session


Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, the Board voted to enter Executive Session at 10:11 pm for the purpose of discussion of collective bargaining matters pursuant to Article 14 of the Civil Service Law. 
VOTE: 7 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Vallas, Cascio, Hatter); 
0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN, 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, the Board voted to return to Regular Session at 11:05 pm.  

VOTE: 7 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Vallas, Cascio, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN, 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, the Board voted to appoint Joseph Phelan as Clerk Pro Tempore.
VOTE: 7 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Vallas, Cascio, Hatter); 0 NAY; 
0 ABSTAIN, 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

8.0  
Adjournment


Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhuaer, the Board voted to adjourn at 11:06 pm.  

VOTE: 7 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Kantaros, Vallas, Cascio, Hatter); 
0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN, 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

Respectfully submitted,
Margaret Todisco

Board Clerk

Joseph Phelan

Clerk Pro Tempore


